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Editors: Ben Zizzi & Dave Epps

February 1999

Firing Line
Range and clubhouse: 1310 South ainton 750-4462

Welcome new members:

Donald Douglas, Thomas Greene, Krag Gross, Doyne Hathaway, Brenen Helgesen,
john Hiller, Theodore Leisher, Tony Padilla, John Schutz, and David Staebell

Traditionally the February meeting is Key Night In the past
when you paid your dues you were issued a new club key. The
locks were changed at the meeting and all members who had
not paid their dues no longer had access to the club. Things
have changed, we now handle this tradition electronically and
all members who have not paid their dues will soon find that
their card no longer works in the doors. A renewal form is
included in this newsletter for mail in renewals, walk in renewals
will be accepted by the treasurer at this meeting. Please be
patient as this is usually the largest meeting of the year.

JGQEET.

Personal Protection Classes

The club plans to sponsor several Personal Protection Classes for its members this spring as range time
opens up. To schedule range time we need to know what level of interest there is. If you are interested in
this type of program please contact Clark Calve @ 303-399-8552, the cost will be around $50 person.

Work Party Notice
A work party will be held Saturday, Feb 20th from SAM till noon. We will be working on the

electrical system. If your name begins with the letters, E, F or G, you are scheduled to work, please
contact Warren Johnston @ 321 -6644 for details. A member may come to any work party, volunteers

are always welcome.The next work party will be held on March 20th with members whose last
names begin with H, j or K scheduled to work.

Bowling Pin Shooting Every Tuesday Night

All skill levels are encouraged to try their hand at this fast action
event. Pin shooting is a good way to stay on top of your practical
shooting skills. One on one walk thru for first timers. A .22 auto is
all you need, come on down, bring a friend and give it a try. Non
members welcome. Members $3 one gun two guns S5 Non

members $4 for one gun and $7 for two.

Wood pin matches every
3rd Tuesday. Wood Pins,
.22 rimfire only. Rifle
matches 2nd & 4th
Wednesday of the the

month.



Be Careful with Squib Loads
A close call was noted in the last meeting minutes referring to a bullet being lodged in the barrel after firing
a squib round (no powder in the case, primer fires only) If you are shooting and a shot sounds different feels
odd be sure the bore is free and unrestricted before firing the next shot. Firing that next round into a blocked

bore would almost certainly result in an injury to the shooter and or bystanders.

Target Holders
Wooden target holders are designed to protect the target carriers from damage, please do not use

metal substitutes. Always watch where your impact area is, we have many hits above the bullet traps!

Rifle Tube Use

Member use of the Rifle Tube requires qualification which includes a short Instructional class followed by
demonstration of the candidates rifle shooting ability. Classes for this qualification can be set up by
appointment by contacting one of the three instructors. Other matters related to maintenance or problems
with the tube may also be referred to any of the three members listed below.

Howard Glasier 360-6803 jack Disher 773-6428 Don Shearer 220-8612

Members Keep Firearms Cased
All members please keep a low profile when handling firearms out of doors. We do not want to attract
any additional attention to our cub. We feel a low profile, drive by image is essential for the long term

survival of our facility. Keep all firearms cased when being carried to and from your vehicle. Be especially
watchful as the property to our immediate north is being developed. Use common sense when handling
firearms out of doors, keep an eye on guests as well, we are now in a very residential neighborhood!



VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
FOR THE

NRA ANNUAL M EETIN G

The NRA will be holding their 1999 annual meeting in Denver at the Colorado Convention Center
on Friday, Saturday, and Sunday, April 30 through May 2. Volunteers are needed to help put on the
show. The following is a summary of the jobs to be manned and the hours which need to be
covered.

For those who have not attended an NRA annual meeting, it really consists of four parts: the annual
business meeting itself (no volunteers required for this), the "Gun Show", the various seminars
which the NRA hold through out the weekend, and the Annual Awards Luncheon and the NRA
Members Banquet. The annual business meeting will be on Saturday starting at 10 AM continuing
until completion...usually late in the afternoon. The Annual Awards Luncheon is on Friday at 12
noon; the Banquet is on Saturday at 7 PM. The Exhibit Hall is open all three days from 10 AM until
6 PM except Sunday when it closes at 5 PM.

Volunteers are needed for the Exhibit Hall through out to entire weekend. Workers are needed in the
following areas:

1. Membership Services - answer questions about NRA membership and benefits, assist in taking
applications for NRA membership, answering questions about the annual meeting, etc. One
volunteer is needed for setup on Thursday from 9 AM to 4 PM. Twelve volunteers are needed each
day: on Friday from 9 AM to 6 PM, on Saturday from 8 AM to 6 PM, and on Sunday from 9 AM to
6 PM.

2. Fraternal Sales - assist customers in selection of NRA sales items, cashiers to handle the sales, and
people to keep items stocked. Six volunteers are needed each day on Wednesday and Thursday
from 9 AM to 6 PM to setup; each day, Friday, Saturday and Sunday, five people are needed for the
cash registers and ten for floor sales. The hours are; Friday from 8:30 AM to 6:30 PM; Saturday
from 7:30 AM to 6:30 PM; and Sunday from 8:30 AM to 5 PM.

3. Exhibit Hall - staff the exhibit registration counter...must be able to use a typewriter. Two people
are needed on Wednesday from 8:30 AM to 5 PM, on Thursday from 8 AM to 5 PM, and on Friday
from 8 AM to 6 PM. One person is needed on Saturday from 9 AM to 6 PM and on Sunday from
9 AM to 5 PM.

4. Press Office - act as intermediaries between television, radio and newspaper reporters and key
NRA officials. Two volunteers are required at all times: Thursday and Friday from 9 AM to 6 PM,
Saturday from 8 AM to 6 PM, and Sunday from 9 AM to 5 PM.

5. Bank Deposit Preparation - count money and assist in cash register balancing. Must be handy
with a ten key calculator. One person is needed on Friday from 12 noon to 6 PM, two people are
needed on Saturday and Sunday from 9 AM to 6 PM, and one person on Monday from 8:30 AM to
12:30 PM.

6. Air Gun Range - personnel to man a 10 meter air gun range. Must be familiar with proper
handling and safety of air guns and in firearms instruction. Four people are needed on Thursday
from 10 AM to 5 PM for setup. Eight people are needed as follows: Friday from 8 AM to 1:30 PM
and from 1 PM to 6 PM; Saturday from 9 AM to 1:45 PM and from 1:15 PM to 6 PM; Sunday
from 9 AM to 1:45 PM and from 1:15 PM to 6:30 PM.

If you volunteer, you will be counted on to be there! The NRA staff knows how many people are
needed to do the job. if you don't show, the rest of the volunteers will be overworked and will be
very unhappy with you. Volunteer and work or don't volunteer!

If you wish to volunteer, please contact Chuck Towne on 303 795-3293.


